AUDIT AND CORPORATE SERVICES REVIEW COMMITTEE
9th May, 2012
Present:
Ms C Gwyther (Chair)
Councillors JS Allen-Mirehouse, JA Brinsden, P Morgan and WL Raymond and Mr A Archer.
Cllr. Peter Morgan attending the meeting in place of Cllr. RM Lewis.
(NPA Offices, Llanion Park, Pembroke Dock: 10.00am – 11.15am)
1.
Apologies

Apologies for absence were received from Cllr. RM Lewis.
2.
Chairman’s Announcements


The Chairman noted that this would be Cllr WL Raymond’s final meeting with the Authority and thanked him for the work he had done over the years

Cllr. Raymond responded that it had been a pleasure to serve on the National Park Authority.

3.
Minutes

The minutes of the meeting held on the 1st February, 2012 were presented for confirmation and signature.

It was RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting held on 1st February, 2012 be confirmed and signed.
4.
Matters arising from Minutes 
a)
Review of Car Park Operation during 2011 (Minute 10)

Members raised the issue of car parking charges.  It was felt that some charges were expensive while others felt that the rates were reasonable compared to parking elsewhere.  Members also commented that the 30 minute free parking limit in some car parks was not enough to encourage trade in the area.  The Head of Business Management advised that car parking charges were reviewed every year and any amendment would be considered by the National Park Authority.

NOTED.
5.
Report of Health & Safety Group 


The report of the meeting of the Health and Safety Group held on the 12th January 2012 together with a quarterly update on accident/incident statistics were presented.
     It was RESOLVED that the report of the meeting of the Health and Safety Group held on the 12th January, 2012 together with a quarterly update on accident/incident statistics be received.  

6.
Performance Report for the 4th Quarter of the Year 2011/12

The Head of Business Management reported on performance against the actions and measures for Corporate Outcome 8 for the period up to the end of March 2012.  Progress was set out in the report and illustrated at the meeting by means of a presentation using the Ffynnon system, showing the state of progress on the actions through red, amber and green symbols.  

Members queried the progress on benchmarking with other Authorities as this had been commented on in a recent Audit Report.  The Head of Business Management confirmed that the Authority WAS preparing an Annual Improvement Plan and this would contain a number of comparisons.  The difficulty had been that data used by Pembrokeshire Coast National Park was current whereas some of the information held from other Authorities was historic and therefore difficult to compare like for like.  An example of successful benchmarking had been the Scrutiny Project on Rights of Way where data was compared with Brecon Beacons National Park and this had led to certain areas being looked at in more detail. 
NOTED.

7. 
Strategic Grant Letter – Performance for the Fourth Quarter of the Year 2011/12
The report considered the Authority’s performance against the actions specified in the Strategic Grant Letter for the period to 31st March, 2012. 
Members queried the phrase “tourism pressure points” on Page 6 of the Report and the Head of Business Management explained that this was where a particular activity (e.g. coasteering) was concentrated solely on one area and caused problems with traffic congestion etc.  The Authority’s role had been to co-ordinate various interested parties and work out a way around the problems e.g. licensing etc. 
Members also queried whether this report would be sent to the Welsh Local Government Association as a reply to the Strategic Grant Letter.  The Chief Executive explained that there would be a collated response from the three Welsh Parks and a meeting had been scheduled with the Minister for 18th July 2012.  Members went on to say that they believed that each Authority should meet with the Minister separately, as each was different and faced different challenges; they could not be treated as one.
NOTED.

8.
Strategic Grant Letter – 2012-13

The report included the Strategic Grant Letter for 2012/13 in which the Welsh Government set out a series of priority objectives for National Park Authorities.  
The Head of Business Management explained that while the letter covered all three National Parks some items were targeted more towards either Brecon Beacons or Snowdonia National Parks and some items more targeted to Pembrokeshire however for the purposes of the letter all were treated as one.  

In relation to Item 9, supporting the social and economic wellbing of communities with the National Park, Members felt that it was difficult to achieve the correct balance between enhancing the Park for the tourist industry and maintaining it for those who live and work in the Park.
NOTED. 

9.
Risk Register – Report for the Fourth Quarter of the Year 2011/12
It was reported that the Authority’s Risk Register determined the level of risk by scoring the likelihood of an event happening together with the impact of the event should it occur.  These two scores were multiplied to get the score risk.  The register also included methods of monitoring and mitigation, noting that although it was possible to reduce the impact of a risk event, it was rarely possible to remove most risks entirely.  Following comments from the Wales Audit Officer the Risk Register was presented to show the different categories of risk – strategic, reputation, operation and financial and within these in risk score.
No new risks had been added in the fourth quarter, one had been deleted following the Welsh Government’s suspension of the badger cull, and no other changes had been made.  

NOTED.

10.
Review of Governance Arrangements

The Head of Business Management reported that in order to meet the requirements of the Local Government Measure, the Authority was required to produce and agree an Annual Governance Statement.  While the Statement agreed by the Authority met the requirements of the Measure, feedback from officers of the Wales Audit Office, suggested that the Authority needed to undertake a process of reviewing its governance arrangements.
Discussions with Internal Auditors at Pembrokeshire County Council had suggested that governance arrangements be reviewed against standards identified by the Chartered Institute of Public Finance and Accountancy (CIPFA).  Officers had undertaken that exercise and a copy of the review was provided for discussion.

Members enquired as to whether this document was to be taken to the National Park Authority and Officers confirmed that it was.
Members also raised a query regarding the response “insufficient surveys asking right questions”.  Officers responded that the officers were in the process of reviewing how the Authority’s customer service was measured.

NOTED. 

11.
Presentation from Finance Manager on Quarterly Accounts

The Finance Manager reported that the end of year accounts had not yet been finalised as several Invoices were awaited.  Once these had been received, the 2011/12 accounts would be closed.
Two sheets were presented to Members – one for revenue and one for capital.  In relation to the revenue budget forecast the Finance Manager explained that there had been a budget surplus of £22,000 with a capital expenditure of £638,000.  The revenue funds used for capital expenditure were £156,000 which together with an earmarked reserve of £491,000 gave a revised revenue forecast surplus of £13,000.  
The main points to note were that staffing costs were down, travel expenses had reduced significantly and there had been a significant saving in the cleaning costs for Llanion Headquarters.  All tourist information centres had performed well against budget achieving an under-spend.  Additional income had been received from car parks together with additional filming income.  A substantial refund had also been received from British Gas as the meters at Oriel y Parc had not been reading correctly for some time and this had been rectified. 
Members commented that they were pleased to see the figures for Centres had improved compared to previous years.  
The Finance Manager then explained the capital programme figures for 2011/12.  He went through each item and explained that it was hoped that finance for the Sageston development could be recouped in time.

NOTED   


____________________________________________________________________
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